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                    Minutes of the MOBIUS
  Circulation-Courier Committee
   Second Meeting

  Conference Call
      February 25, 2016

                                 10 am – Noon


Members present and in Columbia for the meeting:

	Lisa Farrell (MOBIUS Board Representative)
Steve Strohl (Facilitator)

Joshua Lambert

Lori Nash

Frederico Martinez-Garcia

Leisa Walter

John Mooney

Donna Bacon (Ex Officio)
	East Central College; Director
MOBIUS; Assoc. Director, Member Services

Missouri State University; Head of Access and Testing Services

St. Charles Community College; Library Asst. – Lead

MU-Columbia; Head, Access Services

A.T. Still Univ; ILL & Public Services Library Asst
Camden County Library Dist.; Librarian Asst. ILL

MOBIUS; Executive Director 


Members Absent:

	 Donna Bacon
	MOBIUS; Executive Director


Guests or Proxies Present:

	None
	N/A


1. Call to order and introductions - made by Steve Strohl at 10:05 am.
2. Agenda items – led by Steve Strohl starting at 10:10 am.
3. Information Items
a. Freddie asked to add an item on the agenda regarding out of date information on the MOBIUS web site.  Agreed to discuss at the end of the meeting.

4. Motion to approve the agenda made by Lisa Farrell and seconded by Leisa Walter.
5. Unfinished Business - none left over from the first meeting.
6. New Business 

· Circulation
· Lost Materials:  Joshua discussed process and procedure.

· Joshua mentioned at present that they do not have any lost materials; they seek to engage the MOBIUS Central Office in any materials and issues that arise.  The group agreed on that workflow so MOBIUS can be aware of trends/issues coming up with the various couriers we’re not working with.
· Lisa and Freddie asked about how long it should take to charge for overdue/lost materials.  We talked about the number of days leading up to a bill and we referred back to the policy decision made last July (which we need to make sure is part of the new web site).

· Lisa brought up the issue of courtesy notices and asked who was using them.

· East Central College - yes

· St. Charles Community College – no

· Missouri State – yes
· University of Missouri – Columbia – no (but interested)

· Joshua stated that MO State talked about local and SWAN notices.

· Freddie mentioned that he’s open to courtesy notices via INN-Reach.

· Freddie brought up the out of date Lost Policy that was approved last year but is not reflected on the current web site.

· The group agreed that it was willing to forgo the stat lines on the Borrowing and Lending report (lines 29-44) and see how that works without that level of additional detail.  Dropping that information from the report seemed “reasonable” for now.

· The group agreed to sponsor a survey & that we would build it together.  Steve will share a “Google” document that folks will add to and we’ll refine the survey from there in the hopes of mentioning it at the Membership meeting on 3/11 and getting it out by the end of the month.  That link is here: https://docs.google.com/document/d/17rCnd0zCSl7TU9mUWxpX5WUhhFVRNm9krV7cQ8Jihj0/edit?usp=sharing 
· Steve will also share the document that he’s working on with Rose from the Colorado Alliance that seeks to codify our working relationship for comments and input.  That link is here: https://docs.google.com/document/d/11W8D3uPTKKLlR6J3K_YAxMiks328mH-lsy3YVIgj9Q0/edit?usp=sharing 
· Freddie is looking for feedback – would LP’s and records be something folks were interested in borrowing?  The consensus was “yes” from the group.

· Freddie brought up the topic of “bed bugs” and if we should have a policy about that particularly sensitive topic.  Background information was shared and we talked about recent developments on that subject.  Freddie and Lisa both talked about making a recommendation to the Board about this subject and we will pick up on that at our next meeting.  Freddie will do some investigating on this first and share the policy recommendation that his colleagues are working on.
· Courier Issues:

· Steve mentioned we have an issue where we have lost items where multiple courier services are involved and we don’t have a specific policy in place for it.  The group agreed we should defer to the ALA standard and come up with a policy recommendation for the Board.
· Steve mentioned MOBIUS will be investing in new totes and we would have a line item in the budget every year for additional supplies and resources.  These new totes will go out shortly.

· Lisa mentioned the smaller totes would be welcome given their space considerations.

· MALA connection seems to be “better.”

· Looking to formalize courier policies due to the relationships we currently have with various groups.  The group agreed to follow the ALA guidelines, but we should work with them as a start.

· Lisa mentioned that they lose (on average) 2 items per year – not that huge of an issue with them.
7. Future Business to include:

a. Refining the Courier survey for the membership.

b. New web site coming in June – no link as of present, but Steve mentioned that it would be worth the wait.  Policies will be summarized and linked to the original documents.  Nothing will be lost but a whole lot of change is coming and it should make the site easier to use and better to search.  We will make sure that the relevant policies and procedures for the group are included going forward.
8. Adjourn Meeting – motion to dismiss at 11:45 pm by Lisa Farrell & seconded by Leisa Walter.
9. Minutes submitted by Steve Strohl, 3/7/2016
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